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6. Spotlight: Expected power bill increases   
Fortnightly reports will regularly ‘spotlight’ certain topics that will likely be of interest to you. 
Given recent media reporting, this section spotlights the topic of the expected increase in 
household power bills from 1 April 2025.   

The need for investment must be balanced with the cost to consumers 

A large increase in consumer power bills is expected from 1 April 2025, following the 
Commerce Commission’s (the Commission) five-yearly reset of regulated revenues for the 
16 price-controlled distributors and Transpower in November 20241. The size of the overall 
increase in bills is uncertain, as it depends on decisions yet to be made by the Commission, 
the Authority, distributors and retailers, as well as the wholesale market.   

The investment required for electrification needs to be paid for 
The expected price increase is driven largely by increases in distributors’ and Transpower’s 
costs, including the cost of debt (higher interest rates), operating costs (higher inflation) and 
capital expenditure to replace aging infrastructure. Key drivers also include the new 
investment in network infrastructure to enable the electrification of the economy and greater 
renewable generation. This new investment is likely substantial, eg, projections of over $20 
billion of distribution-related investment in each of the next three decades.2 To have the 
confidence to make the investments required for electrification, infrastructure investors will 
require long-term predictability around the recovery of these costs. 

The Authority is concerned and uncomfortable about the impact of the 
expected price rise on consumers, particularly those facing energy hardship  
Household energy bills will ultimately be lower on average (estimated at around 10% lower 
in 2030 and 45% lower in 2050), as consumers benefit from significant fuel savings due to 
the electrification of transport.3 However, these savings are some years away and lower-
income consumers will be the last to benefit from savings (as wealthier households are likely 
to be the earlier adopters of electric vehicles). 

The Authority’s work will put downward pressure on household bills 

The briefing Electricity Authority 2024/25 levy funded appropriation - further information [BR-
24-0014] outlines how the Authority’s work puts downward pressure on household bills. You 
have also previously received an A3 that outlines how this work aligns to each component of 
a consumer’s bill. 

Next steps  

The Authority will continue to closely monitor the possible increase in household power bills 
and identify options to put downward pressure on bills and support households. The 
Authority will provide you with regular updates on this as new information comes to light.  

 

 
1 The other electricity distribution businesses are consumer owned and cover around 20% of New Zealand’s 

businesses and households – these electricity distribution businesses are subject to the Commission’s 
information disclosure regulation but have no constraints on how they set their target revenue. 

2 The Future is Electric: a Decarbonisation Roadmap for New Zealand’s Electricity Sector, October 2022, Boston 
Consulting Group, page 118 

3 The Future is Electric: a Decarbonisation Roadmap for New Zealand’s Electricity Sector, October 2022, Boston 
Consulting Group, page 7 




